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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 30 January 2025.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.  

In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Navy Personnel Command 

letter 5730 PERS-9 of 13 September 2024, which was previously emailed to you for comment 

with a copy of an updated Statement of Service.  

 

You requested that your record be corrected to reflect drill points while assigned to  

 and .  

Additionally, you requested points for “2 weeks summer camp at .”  The 

Board concluded that you served in the Navy Reserve from 23 February 1966 to 22 February 

1976.  During your Navy Reserve tenure you earned four qualifying years of service toward a 

non-regular retirement vice two years as annotated on the Chronological Statement of Retirement 

Points you provided the Board.  Navy Personnel Command (PERS-91) advised the Board that 

two additional points per anniversary years for 1967, 1970, 1971, and 1972 was added to your 

retirement points creditable for pay.  However, PERS-91 could not find evidence of the 2-week 

participation with , nor did you provide sufficient evidence to support your claim.  

Therefore, in this connection, the Board substantially concurred with the comments contained in 

the advisory opinion and determined a change to your record is not warranted.  You may contact 

the MyNavy Career Center at askmncc.fct@navy.mil with supporting documentation to correct 






